

12/02/2020

Meriden School C/- Anna Wang Urbis

By email:

awang@urbis.com.au

Dear Ms Wang

## Alterations and Additions to Meriden School (SSD-9692) Request for Additional Information

I refer to the state significant development (SSD) application for the Alterations and Additions to Meriden School (SSD-9692).

After careful consideration, the Department requests that you provide the additional information in order for the Department to continue its assessment of the proposal.

It is requested that you confirm whether the applicable Development Control Plan specifies parking requirements for the proposal. If parking requirements are specified, an assessment of the proposal against those requirements should be provided along with information to demonstrate that the proposal would provide suitable levels of parking to cater for the proposed development.

You are requested to provide the information, or notification that the information will not be provided, to the Department by Wednesday 19 February 2020. If you are unable to provide the requested information within this timeframe, you are requested to provide, and commit to, a timeframe detailing the provision of this information.

If you have any questions, please contact me contacted on 8275 1317 jason.maslen@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely.

Jason Maslen

Team Leader, School Infrastructure Assessments

Social & Infrastructure Assessments